
Peace Lutheran Church Council Meeting 
April 22, 2021 

In attendance in person: Dallas, Linda, Larry, Pastor Melissa, Intern Pastor Ben, Sara.  
Attending via Zoom: Kelly, Nicole, Drew and Dawn. Ronda was unable to attend.  
Welcome to Dawn Peer and Sara Haase 
Dallas called the meeting to order. As a group, the Council read the Identity and Mission 
Statement. 
 
We reviewed and voted to accept the secretary’s report from March. Larry motioned to approve, 
Nicole 2nd, approved unanimously. 
 
We reviewed the treasurer's report. Pete recommended that we keep a close eye on our cash 
flow over the summer. Good news, we are still cash positive. We’re hoping the giving continues  
money over the summer. The siding and window balance is $22,082. This is separate from the 
budget.  
 
The Finance committee has not been meeting and hopes to in May. P. Melissa asked if the CYF 
ministry has received it’s money yet? Pete responded-yes.  Drew motioned to approve, Larry 
2nd, approved unanimously.  
 
Pastors’ report, Intern Ben’s report and ministry reports were reviewed. (These were sent to Pat. 
Next month I will include a few brief sentences of each) 
 
Other Business: We talked about asking for additional sound board coverage. There was a 
question if Tammy would be able to help some.  
 
Opening our church and singing. Still have staggered seating, wear masks and seated 
communion. One of our goals is to Livestream the service and continue YouTube.  
 
A lengthy discussion was had about mask wearing and getting back to one-hour services.  
 
The new windows will be installed around May 10.  
 
Council and staff retreat May 22 at Larry’s.  
 
Our new Custodian is doing a wonderful job. He does need a church credit card.  
 
Motion to adjourn by Larry, 2nd Linda. Unanimously approved.  
Closed with the Lord’s Prayer.  
 
Respectfully submitted, 
Linda Moore 


